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FALL YARD WASTE COLLECTION UNDERWAY

FALL COLLECTION:
SEPTEMBER 29 - NOVEMBER 21

Yard waste is collected on your regular garbage pick-up day for 
all homes receiving curbside collection. Unlimited amounts are 
accepted.

Place yard waste in a clearly labeled container
(maximum 80 L) or in bags labeled as biodegradable or 
compostable by the manufacturer.

Yard Waste Drop Off Centre: Open year round Friday to Tuesday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Located West of the Inland Highway off Willis Road, pass the Shell Station. Drop-off is free of 
charge for all households receiving curbside garbage, recycling & yard waste collection.

Questions: Contact Emterra at 250-286-0211 or visit www.campbellriver.ca

New items can now be recycled in your blue box! 
The residential recycling program has been expanded to include new items that can be added to your blue box and kept out of the 
garbage. You can now also place your rinsed milk cartons, plastic plant pots and hot and cold beverage cups into the blue box. 
For a complete list of items you can put in your blue box please call the Sustainability Department at 250-286-5757.   
Or more information is available online at www.campbellriver.ca/city-services/garbage-recycling-yard-waste  

More items can now be recycled in your blue box!
The expanded curbside residential recycling program now accepts rinsed milk cartons, plastic plant 
pots and hot and cold beverage cups in the blue box. A complete list of items accepted is available 
online at www.campbellriver.ca/city-services/garbage-recycling-yard-waste. Or, call the Sustainability 
Department at 250-286-5757.

Ask Luke

DID YOU KNOW? GARAGE SALE SIGNS
At the Sept. 16 Council meeting, a concerned citizen presented 
complaints about Garage Sale signs left attached to poles located 
on City boulevards within the public right-of-way.
 
The City of Campbell River Sign Bylaw No. 3309 prohibits the 
display of signs on highways or other public right-of-ways. Any 
signs posted on public right-of-way may be impounded by the 
City and contravention of the regulation may be dealt with by 
way of a fine of $150.

If you’re holding a garage sale, remember signs are permitted on private property only. 

Please, be courteous and remove any signs promptly after the close of your event.

Questions or complaints relating to garage sale signs can be made to the City’s Bylaw
Enforcement Department, 250 286 5776.


